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On April 27, 2023 I called Portland Police and then, based on the advice of the Officer with who I spoke, 

filed an online complaint about abuse of my cat Roxy. I worked with Adrian Ledford who after examining 

my evidence claimed he saw no indication of a crime. This is incorrect. 

I have tried to report different crimes to Portland Police going back to January 2014, and they never 

investigate. I have written Police Chiefs going back to O’Dea and Mayors going back to Hales and I have 

never gotten anywhere.  

I believe that the abuse suffered by my cat, as well as myself, is a violation of my 4th amendment right 

against unreasonable seizure. Animals are seen as “property” under Oregon law, but more than 

property. They can be victims and as such they should protected from crime. 

ORS 133.379 states: "It shall be the duty of any peace officer to arrest and prosecute any violator of ORS 

167.315 (Animal abuse in the second degree) to 167.333."  ORS 167.315 is one of the statutes being 

violated when Roxy is attacked and tortured via biomedical weaponry. 

Investigation of this claim should not be so difficult. 

 

 

 

 

Erika Meyer 


